3. To resubmit the declined reallocation above.

Regarding the reallocation of funds for Kitum Girls Secondary; the committee deliberated and
clarified that there are 2 classrooms that were funded and constructed at St. Paul’s Kitum Girls
during the 2015/2016 financial year at ksh 1,000,000. The committee regrets that in the
reallocation done by the committee to the board the name Kitum Girls Secondary School was
used. The committee resolved to stick and use the initial name of St. Paul’s Kitum Girls
Secondary School. The third incomplete classroom in the school was funded by the county
government of Trans-Nzoia. After consultation, the committee also resolved to use the funds to
only fund completion of the 2 classrooms (plastering, flooring, fittings and painting) funded by
the NG-CDF.

As for reallocation of funds for St. Pius primary School; the committee deliberated and clarified
that at the time of submitting the 2018/2019 proposal St. Pius Primary school was a new
school operating but was in the process of acquiring registration status. The process has
however taken unnecessarily long while the funds lie unutilized in the constituency account.
Yet there are other projects ongoing that desperately require additional funding. The
committee deliberated and resolved to request the board to consider and approve the
reallocation of the funds to be utilized in the construction of dormitory at Japata Secondary
school.

The case of the Innovation hub and its supposed role in equipping the youth with ICT and
information skills and knowledge could not be overemphasized. The committee discussed and
resorted that the project name is Endebess Constituency Innovation Hub as opposed to calling it
a resource centre. Now aware that community libraries fall under devolved functions, the
committee resolved that the project will not be a library or have a section of it for the purpose
of library service. In fact referring to the Bill of Quantity, the project has a large open space
area, a reception area, a store area, and an office room. The committee assigned the fund
manager to on behalf of the committee, write to the board clarifying all the above areas.

MIN 34/END/NG-CDFC/11.10.2019 PROJECT PROPOSALS.

The monitoring and evaluation chairperson Ann Chebet tabled a report of the public meeting
held in the wards for purposes of identifying projects to be funded. The committee adopted the
report for discussion. The report highlighted the various projects that the people in the wards
would like to be funded. The members deliberated on the report; analyzed project by project.

The fund account manager also tabled NG-CDF Board circular Ref: NG-CDFB/CEO/BOARD
CIRCULARS Vol. 11 (014) of September 24, 2019 regarding preparation and online submission
of constituency project proposals for the 2019/2020 financial year. According to the circular,
the constituency was allocated ksh 137,367,724.14 as its budget ceiling. Therefore the
committee was mandated to prepare and prioritize projects totaling to Ksh 137,367,724.14.

During the discussion the committee in unison agreed and resolved to prioritize funding to
ongoing projects especially the committee’s mega projects (twin laboratories) that were partly
funded in 2019. Priority was also given to statutory ceilings like social security programmes,
education bursary schemes, emergency, sports activities, environment, monitortng and
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